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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
ga 
 
Yac 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO FREQUENTLY 

CHECK FLEXIBUZZ BECAUSE MANY SPECIFIC 

EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS RESOURCE INSTEAD 

OF THE NEWSLETTER.  

 

 Absence forms can be submitted on 
Flexibuzz. 

 
Assembly will be held every Friday at 3pm 

in the Project Room – all parents are 
welcome. 

 

ALL VISITORS MUST SIGN IN AND OUT 

AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE IN LINE WITH 

OUR CHILD SAFE PROCESSES. 
 

Forms/payments due at the office: 
Men’s Shed Visit consent form 

Child Safe Code of Conduct – volunteers 
Mother’s Day Stall payment 

 
THE PIE WARMER WILL ONLY BE 

AVAILABLE FOR LUNCHES ON A 
THURSDAY IN TERMS 2 AND 3. 

 

Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal  
- $405 raised 

 

 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 0090 7788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 2 NO. 13    6th May 2019 

News from the Principal’s Desk 
 

Hi everyone. We have had a busy start to Term 2 with some extra 
curricula events taking place and many of these are published in this 
full edition of the newsletter. I would like to personally thank the 
Parents’ Club for assisting with the Movie Night last Friday and also 
any members of the community who represented our school at the 
ANZAC Day Ceremonies that were held at Shepparton and 
Tallygaroopna. This day is a time for us all to reflect on how lucky we 
are and to pay our respects to the fallen who paid the ultimate 
sacrifice. 
Last week, I attended the Annual Grip Leadership Conference with 
Izzy, Jade, Jake and Tom and we look forward to hearing about the 
initiative that they would like to implement at our school. Every year 
our selected school leaders have a major role with this and I am sure 
that they will make a decision in the next few weeks. 
In this edition of the newsletter, there are a number of important items 
which need addressing so please read these carefully and don’t 
hesitate to contact the school if any clarification is needed. These 
include: NAPLAN, the Attitude to Schools Survey, School Photos and 
Production auditions. A lot of thought has been put into the latter and 
I am sure that all families will support us with the selected cast and 
that our students will demonstrate commitment and general 
organisation in regard to preparing for this. Please don’t hesitate to 
contact any staff in regard to the Production – this will be held a 
couple of weeks earlier this year and rehearsals will begin sooner 
rather than later. If you can assist with costumes and props – let us 
know also, we hope to publish a list for these soon. 
The Biggest Morning Tea will be held soon and we have set seven 
Open Days for any prospective families thinking of enrolling at 
Tallygaroopna PS. The first of these was held today - please promote 
this as much as possible – these dates are also on Facebook and 
Flexibuzz. 
Finally, there are a number of  events planned before the end of Term 
2 and some basic information is provided in this newsletter. This 
includes the Life Ed. Van and Bike Education Programs along with 
Interschool Sport. This year, senior students have shown interest in 
both Soccer and Netball and we will be aiming to get permission 
forms out to families this week if possible. If you can assist with any 
transport in relation to any excursions which take place throughout 
the year, please contact the school ASAP. 
I look forward to catching up with parents throughout the week 
and at School Council on Wednesday night. I will be away at a 
Network Meeting on Thursday.  

 
David Brodie (Principal) 

 
“I can do things you cannot, you can do things I cannot; together we 

can do great things.” – Mother Teresa  

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
https://everydaypower.com/marie-curie-quotes/
https://everydaypower.com/marie-curie-quotes/
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https://www.musiclinedirect.com/junior/rock-bottom/ 

 
Matinee – Thursday 29th August 

Night Performance – Friday 30th August 

https://www.musiclinedirect.com/junior/rock-bottom/
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Photos of the Week – ANZAC Day 2019 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

4 

 
 

Photos of the Week – GRIP Leadership Conference 
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Photos of the Week – Movie Night 
Thanks to the Parents’ Club for subsidising some of the tea on the night. Your 

support is greatly appreciated. 
 

   
 

   
  

Term 2 Overview – Whole School Plan 

 
 

This is our overview and plan for the term however it is subject to change due to students’ learning needs 

and/or interruptions that may occur throughout the term. 
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Photos of the Week – Interschool Cross Country 
 

Congratulations to all of the Grade 3-6 students who participated in this event at the Shepparton Lake last 
Friday. It was terrific to see all of the students striving for their best and some great results were evident. There 
are a number of students who have qualified for the Division Cross Country event at Princess Park this Friday. 

Information will be provided to families ASAP – families will be responsible for travel for this event.  
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April OSH Care Newsletter 2019 
 

Photos from our OSH service with the children enjoying eating some yummy delicious decorated 
lolly biscuits, Anzac muffins & Chocolate crackles for their afternoon tea 

 

            
 
Colouring their hard boiled eggs        Our Easter colouring display             Easter bunny mask 

                        
 
 
                     Superb arts/crafts Poppies                                            Making some cupcakes 

                 
 
 
  Playing down ball                        Striking a poise                                 Slide chamber 
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Congratulations to Alira and her family – who have new baby sister 
 - Willow Bux. Born on the 28th of April. 

Congratulations to Jordan and Kristi 
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The approved Master Plan for the Greater Shepparton college has been uploaded 

onto the VSBA website (link below). 

https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/Shep

partonEducationPlan.aspx 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Second-hand Uniforms 
If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you 

please send them along to school. 

https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/SheppartonEducationPlan.aspx
https://www.schoolbuildings.vic.gov.au/schools/Pages/SheppartonEducationPlan.aspx
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It would be appreciated if all volunteers in the school sign the Child 
Safe Code of Conduct annually. 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/child_safe_code_of_conduct_2018.pdf
http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/child_safe_code_of_conduct_2018.pdf
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 2 / Week 2  
All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 

 
Foundation / Grade 1 - Mrs H’s Super Students 

Lebron & Ayla 
   
 
 
 
 
 

  

Lebron gets this award because I am so pleased in 
the way he uses his initiative in the classroom. A 

superb effort Lebron. 
 

Ayla gets this award for the kind caring way she 
interacts with others in the classroom. She is 
always so helpful and kind. Well done Ayla! 

 
Grade 2/3 - Mrs Fitz’s Fantastic Flamingos 

Brody 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Brody receives this award for the amazing effort 
you've been putting into your writing this term! 

Grade 3/4 - Miss Love’s Loyal Labradors 
Jimmy 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jimmy receives Student of the Week this week for 
the effort he has made into all areas of his school 
work and the way he has encouraged others to try 

hard. 
 

 

 

Grade 5/6 – Miss L’s Leading Llamas 
Nate 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Nate received this award for having a positive 

attitude towards his learning and working hard to 
complete tasks. Nate typed a great narrative this 

week and has put a lot of effort into remaining 
focused. Keep up the great work, Nate! 

 

 

Sport Awards 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Values Vault – Week 1: Pippa, Imogen 
Values Vault – Week 2: Chantelle, Heather, Nathan 



 

 

 

 
 

15 

 
 
1. Transition – Greater Shepparton College 
Specific information regarding the transition process for Grade 6 students for 2020 was published in the newsletter a 
couple of weeks ago. The community will be informed of any other news regarding the Greater Shepparton College (interim 
name) via the newsletter and Flexibuzz – so stay tuned. Last week, a new website was announced also - 
https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/ 
 
The Region will print transition information for parents, ensuring that clear information is provided in this pack to advise 
parents of 2020 Year 7 arrangements for Greater Shepparton College (Interim Name). The Region is also planning to 
have the transition information printed and distributed to schools early in Term 2 so that we can promptly distribute to our 
Year 6 student families. 
 
2. Attitude to Schools Survey - tomorrow 
We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and are conducting 
a survey to find out what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School Survey is an annual student survey offered 
by the Department of Education and Training to assist schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and 
experience of school. Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's 
schooling experience. 
 
Students from Year 4 to 6 at our school will participate in the survey. Your child will complete the survey online during 
school hours using a purpose built secure online survey tool.  It is important to note that we are not in any way “testing” 
your child. Your child has the right to refuse or withdraw from the survey at any point before, during, or after completion of 
the survey.  
Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey. The student login is an assigned identifier that may 
be used to link data for statistical and research purposes only. All responses to the survey are kept anonymous in the 
response file. Personal identification data will not be recorded in the survey response file. This ensures that the 
confidentiality of your child’s responses is protected at all times. 
This year the Attitudes to School survey will be conducted at our school over the period Monday 29 April to Friday 7 June. 
The survey only takes 20 minutes to complete and occurs during your child's class time. The survey results will be reported 
back to the school before the end of term 2. All survey data that is made available in reports are for groups of students 
only so that no individual student can be identified. Data suppression rules are used for schools with low student numbers 
per year level. 
 
Brief survey results will be communicated to parents through future newsletters. If you would like more information, please 
speak to your child’s teacher or visit:  
 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx 
 
 
3. NAPLAN Online Timetable 
A final timetable is provided below for students completing these activities in Grades 3 and 5.  
 

Week 4 Tuesday 14th May (Writing) 
 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

Thursday 16th May (Reading) 
 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

Week 5 Tuesday 21st May (Language Conventions) 
 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 
 

Wednesday 22nd May (Numeracy) 
 
Grade 3 – 9am 
Grade 5 - Midday 

 

Public demonstration site tests 
In advance of taking NAPLAN online, students are encouraged to explore the public demonstration site tests for their year 
level in order to familiarise themselves with the different item types as well as the features of the test player.   
We are looking at 2 activities in the first week and then the other 2 tasks being completed in the second week of the testing 
period to assist with any anxiety that exists during this period. We have trialled NAPLAN online with our children and there 
seemed to be a sense of enjoyment with this which was encouraging. 

https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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4. School Photos 
This is scheduled for Friday 17th May. Photo envelopes have been sent home and details in regard to photo choices and 
prices are part of this information. All envelopes will need to be returned before the day. Family envelopes can be collected 
at the office if needed. 
 
5. Open Days 
The first Open Day was held today and there are 6 other dates available if needed. These will be held from 9.30am until 
10.30am. Any potential families are more than welcome to organise another date that may suit - contact the office in regard 
to this please. 
 
6. Biggest Morning Tea / Special Friends Day 
This is one of the big events of the year and has always been well attended so we are expecting many visitors on the day 
– Thursday 30th May. Special Friends and Grandparents are welcome to visit classrooms from 9am until 10.30am and 
then the Biggest Morning Tea will begin in the Multipurpose Room. This will conclude at around midday and a gold coin 
donation would be appreciated for the Cancer Council. Can all family members please bring a plate to share for this day 
– no peanuts in any food please. Could any families that have special dietary requirements please bring along some food 
that your children can eat as well. 
 
7. Production Update 
Auditions were held last week and the cast is listed in this edition of the newsletter. All grade 5/6 students have received 
scripts for the school production which is planned for Thursday 29th August (matinee) and Friday 30th August (night 
performance). Students with iPads have scripts uploaded onto their devices and students who do not have an iPad have 
a hard copy. The production is titled “Rock Bottom”. All students (including the Foundation students) are involved in 
performing in the school production. We expect that the next large Production will be held in two years time. 
 
8. School Council 
This is scheduled for this Wednesday 8th May. Finance will begin at 6.30pm with School Council beginning at 7.30pm.  
 
9. Munch N Crunch 
This is scheduled for Thursday 23rd May. Orders have already been sent home and these must be returned with 
payment by 17th May. The lunch this term includes hotdogs or sushi rolls with flavoured milk and popcorn. 
 
10. Pie Drive Orders 
The Parents' Club are running a Pie Drive this term to raise money for non-fiction books for classrooms. Order forms were 
sent home a couple of weeks ago and need to be returned with payment by 16th May. Payment can be made by EFT to 
the school bank account (BSB 063 527, Account 0090 7788 - please reference your family name and pie drive). If you 
would like to make multiple orders, please pick up extra order forms at the office. Each order will be packaged separately 
and needs to be picked up from the Multipurpose room on 23rd May. This is a voluntary fundraiser. 
 
11. Men’s Shed Visits 
We are hoping to begin this program this week. Therefore, could any consent forms be returned to the office please. 
Extra consent forms are available on Flexibuzz or from the office. 
 
12. Absence Notes 
Absence notes are a legal requirement for all absences. Please use the school absence note or submit an absence on 
Flexibuzz. Both of these are the preferred methods because they are completed immediately. If either of these are not 
convenient - please ring the school. Formal notes are needed for audit records and your support would be appreciated. 
We would prefer no text messages.  
 
13. Interschool Netball / Soccer 
Students in Grades 5/6 have an opportunity to participate in these sports in Shepparton on Friday 24th May. To form these 
teams we will be buddying up with Katandra West PS with soccer and having our own netball team. Permission forms will 
go home this week and need to be returned ASAP. We will be leaving school at 9am and returning at approximately 
1.30pm. Mr McDonald (Katandra West Primary School) will be coaching the combined soccer team and Dee Palmer 
(Education Support Staff Member – Tallygaroopna PS) will be coaching the netball team. Mr Brodie will be making 
appearances at both venues also. There is NO cost for this program as transport will be provided by Mr Brodie and parents 
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 – contact the school if you can assist with transport. Specific information in regard to transport will be put on the permission 
form.  
 
NETBALL  Shepparton Netball Courts, Brauman St, Shepparton 
   2 x 7 minute halves swap ends immediately. 
 
SOCCER  McEwen Reserve Soccer fields, off Brauman St, Shepparton 
   These fields are out the back. 
   2 x 8 minute halves with a 2 minute half time 
 
Draws will be given out on the day. 
We hope to start at 10am and expect to finish at approximately 1.00-1.30pm. 
 
14. Bike Education Program 
We are planning to run this program for Grades 2-6 students during the last 2 weeks of Term 2. Permission forms will go 
home in the near future and more specific information will go home soon. Mrs Montgomery will be coordinating this 
program.  
 
Week 9 
Monday 17th June 
9.30am > 11am (2/3)  11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Class  & Bike Sessions 
 
Tuesday 18th June  
9.30am > 11am (5/6)  11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Friday 21st June 
9.30am > 11am (3/4)  11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Bike Sessions 
 
 
Week 10 
Monday 24th June  
9.30am > 11am (2/3)  11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Tuesday 25th June  
9.30am > 11am (5/6 - OR)  11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
   
Thursday 27th June   11.30am > 1pm – Grade 6 Bike Ride   

 

 
 

 
15. School Fees now due 
School fees are now due. All school fee information was summarised in our Parent Payment Charges letter which went 
home at the beginning of the year. Feel free to contact the office if any clarification is needed.  
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16. Parents’ Club Initiative  
The Parents' Club would like to support the Colgate Community Challenge and promote the collection of oral waste 
products which will be sent off at no cost to the school. This initiative fits very well into our Resource Smart program – 

specific information is provided on the link below. Please send in any waste toothbrushes, toothpaste 
tubes, etc to school. The collection box is near the door of the BER Project space and 
there is another one at the Post Office. 

https://www.terracycle.com/en-AU/brigades/colgategarden 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LIFE ED. PROGRAM FOR 2019 
 
This program is scheduled to be held for the 11th and 12th June. We are hopeful that all children will participate in the Life 
Education Program. Although the van session is a one off, all class teachers have booklets to further reinforce themes, 
which are discussed as part of this program. Permission forms will go home soon and the cost is $5 per student. This 
Program has been kindly subsidised by the Tallygaroopna & District Lions Club. 
 
Foundation / Grade 1 Program – 12th June 
 

 
Grade 2 / 3 / 4 Program – 11th June 

 
 
Grade 5 / 6 Program – 11th June 

 
 

https://www.terracycle.com/en-AU/brigades/colgategarden
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Woolworths Earn & Learn is back!  

Between 1st May and 25th June, collect as many stickers as you can.  

Please place the stickers in the boxes labelled Tallygaroopna Primary School that can 

be found at Woolworths Archer Street and at the Marketplace.  

Stickers can be placed in the box at the reception area at school. Make sure you ask 

friends and family members to start collecting for us too! 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 2 2019 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

3 

OSH 

Newsletter - full 

 

4 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

5 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

6 

OSH 

Science 

 

7 

Curriculum Day – 

Pupil Free 

 

 

 

 

10 

Queen’s Bday  

11 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Life Ed. Van 

Open Day 5 

12 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Life Ed. Van 

13 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Science 

 

14 

OSH 

Music 

 

17 

OSH 

Newsletter - full 

Book Fair Begins 

Bike Ed. 1 

 

18 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 2 

 

19 

OSH 

Library / PE 

Reg. C. Country 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Science 

21 

OSH 

Italian 

Bike Ed. 3 

Open Day 6 

 

24 

OSH 

Reports Home 

Bike Ed. 4 

 

25 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 5 

Open Day 7 

26 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

27 

OSH / Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Science 

Book Fair Finish 

Bike Ed. 6 

Performance F-4 

28 

OSH 

Music 

First Aid in School 

Term 2 End – 2.25 

 

Bunnings – 30th 

1 

 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

 

5 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

29 

OSH 

Parents Club Mtg 

 

 

 

30 

OSH 

Chaplain 

PLC Day 6 

1 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

 

2 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Science 

Leaders Conf. 

3 

OSH 

Music 

Cross Country 

Movie Night 

 

 

6 

OSH 

Mother’s Day 

Activity Day 

Open Day 1 

Newsletter – full 

 

7 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Att. To Schools 

8 

OSH 

Library / PE 

School Council 

 

9 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Science 

 

    10 

OSH 

Italian 

PLC Day 7 

Div. Cross Country 

12 – Mother’s Day 

13 

OSH 

 

 

14 

OSH 

Chaplain 

NAPLAN online 

15 

OSH 

Art / PE 

Open Day 2 

 

 

16 

OSH / Chaplain 

Playgroup 

Science 

NAPLAN online 

Pie Orders Due 

17 

OSH 

Music 

School Photo Day 

Election - 18 

 

20 

OSH 

PLC Day 8 

Newsletter - full 

 

21 

OSH 

Chaplain 

NAPLAN online 

 

22 

OSH 

Library / PE 

NAPLAN online 

 

 

23 

OSH / Chaplain 

Science 

Pies Delivered 

Open Day 3 

Munch N Crunch 

Book Fair – 2nds 

24 

OSH 

Italian 

Football / Netball 

Book Fair – 2nds 

27 

OSH 

 

 

 

28 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

29 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

30 

OSH / Chaplain 

Playg. / Science 

Big. Morn. Tea. 

Open Day 4 

31 

OSH 

Music 

 

 

 

APRIL / MAY 

 

 

JUNE / JULY 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

PRINCIPAL CONFERENCE 


